
Trouble spelled C-U-T-E
 Disney, our youngest-for-now, got into some trouble today. 
She went “missing” for about 10 minutes while I was making
lunch, so I started thinking to myself, hmmm, she must have
fallen asleep somewhere.  So, I went to search for her and
found this:

 I went to the store and bought some toilet paper today.  I
had it on the stairs waiting to go up, and apparently she
found it and thought it would be fun to play with.  It was no
big deal, as far as how much trouble toddlers usually get
into.  And, when I think about it now, the fact that I thought
she was sleeping when she was “missing” really says a lot
about what kind of baby, err, toddler she is.  When my middle
child was that age, if she went “missing” and the house was
actually quiet, we knew there was going to be REAL trouble –
and there always was.  Our middle child went through a – how
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to put this eloquently – a ‘playing with poop’ phase.  She
would wake up in her crib, take off her diaper, and paint with
the contents of her diaper, all while we thought she was still
asleep so there was little we could do to intervene before it
happened.  We even had to postphone opening Christmas presents
one year because we had a huge poopie painted mess to clean up
before we could see what Santa brought.  Good thing big sis
was  really  patient  about  that  one.   Our  oldest  child,
Taylor, was kind of like Disney as a baby – never any real
trouble.  In fact, she also had a toilet paper incident – see
flashback photo below, note the stream of toilet paper behind
her:

So anyway, Disney is a very sweet and mild-mannered child. 
In fact, she really likes to play with my glasses and my
Chicago Cubs hat, but she will only ask (yes, that’s right,
she  asks)  to  play  with  them  when  I’m  not  wearing
them.  And unrolling toilet paper is her idea of trouble – for
now anyway.  She is nearing 2, so I am anticipating more
trouble from her, but so far, this is it.  I just hope kids



don’t come in any sort of behavior pattern.  Meaning, our
first and third have been exceptionally good, our second is a
HANDFUL (putting it mildly), so the fourth would be…

I’m not going to jinx us…  we’re hoping for the best.  I don’t
know if I can handle another poop player!


